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QuickPoint! - Oregon: Improvement Needed on 

“Education Freedom Report Card” 

 

By Kathryn Hickok 

 

 

The Heritage Foundation annually releases an Education Freedom Report Card, which 

analyzes and ranks all 50 states and the District of Columbia according to factors 

related to school choice, academic transparency, regulatory freedom, and education 

spending. The report seeks to assess what each state does well, identify where it can 

improve, and help policymakers achieve real reforms. 

 

This year, Florida and Arizona again take first and second place. Both states have long 

been pioneers in broadly expanding students’ educational opportunities. Louisiana, 

West Virginia, and Wyoming made notable improvements, due to new Education 

Savings Account laws. 

 

Unfortunately, Oregon still ranks at or near the bottom in all categories: 51st overall, 

47th in education choice, 35th in return on investment, and 31st in academic 

transparency. 

 

Oregon is also 50th in “teacher freedom.” The report explains: “Zero percent of 

teachers are alternatively certified, largely required to go through university-based 

colleges of education in order to enter the K-12 classroom. The Beaver State does not 

have full reciprocity of teacher licensure with other states.” 

 

Oregon could improve its education freedom ranking by enacting an Education 

Savings Account program, making it easier for charter schools to open and operate, 

expanding families’ choices among traditional public schools, and reforming licensure 

so more good teachers can teach in Oregon. These goals should be at the top of Oregon 

policymakers’ education reform agendas. 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Kathryn Hickok is Executive Vice President at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free 

market public policy research organization, and Director of Cascade’s Children’s 

Scholarship Fund-Oregon program. 

Attention editors 

and producers: 

 

Cascade Commentaries are 

provided for reprint in 

newspapers and other 

publications, with credit 

given to author(s) and 

Cascade. Contact Cascade 

to arrange print or broadcast 

interviews on this 

commentary topic. 

 

 

Please contact: 

 

Cascade Policy Institute 

4850 SW Scholls Ferry Rd.   

Suite 103 

Portland, Oregon 97225 

 

Phone: (503) 242-0900 

Fax: (503) 242-3822 

 

www.cascadepolicy.org 

info@cascadepolicy.org 

 

Cascade Policy Institute is a tax-exempt educational organization as defined under IRS code 501 (c)(3). Nothing appearing in 

this Cascade Commentary is to be construed as necessarily representing the views of Cascade or its donors. The views expressed 

herein are the author’s own.  

 


